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Dear Malcolm Nicolson 

COVID-19 Recovery (Fast-Track Consenting) Act 2020 – Oruku Landing – Comments 

sought   

In the week commencing 29 March 2021, Northland Development Corporation Ltd applied to 

refer the Oruku Landing project (the Project) to an expert consenting panel (a panel) for 

consideration under the COVID-19 Recovery (Fast-track Consenting) Act 2020 (FTCA). As 

the Project includes parts of the Coastal Marine Area (CMA), the Acting Minister of 

Conservation and I will jointly decide on the referral application. 

The Project is described as follows, and a copy of the application is attached. 

The Project is to construct and operate a comprehensive hotel and entertainment precinct in 

central Whangarei. It will comprise a multipurpose conference and events centre, a four-star 

hotel, a mixed-use building incorporating residential apartments, car parking and 

retail/commercial tenancies and a 29 berth marina and jetty. 

The Project site is located at 44 Riverside Drive, Riverside, Whangarei, Northland. 

The proposed Project, if consented, will involve activities such as the following: 

a. vegetation clearance, including removal of mangroves

b. earthworks, including on contaminated land

c. dredging in the CMA

d. disposal of dredged material on land

e. disturbance of the CMA associated with establishment of marina

f. demolition of existing buildings and structures on land

g. construction of buildings and structures on land and in the CMA

h. occupation of the CMA by a marina

i. discharge of stormwater and contaminants to the CMA

j. construction of roading and walkway upgrades, parking facilities and signage.
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